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Greetings from the Chinese Bible School. Thank you so much for your support and 

prayers for this Lord’s work. May the peace from God our Father and the Lord 

Jesus Christ be with you all.  

We are glad that the video recording for the first nine lessons of the book of Acts 

were completed. These lessons covered the first six chapters of the book. The titles 

of each lesson are as follows: (1) Introduction, (2) Waiting for the Promise of Holy 

Spirit, (3) Fulfilling the Promise of Holy Spirit, (4) Holy Spirit Convicting the 

World, (5) What Must I Do to be Saved, (6) Peter Healed a Lame Man, (7) Peter 

and John Judged before Sanhedrin, (8) Apostles Confronting Lying and 

Persecution, and (9) The Church Facing Internal and External Challenges. The 

video post-production including onscreen graphics production and video editing is 

in processing. I am thankful for my dear wife Yolanda and brother Chin Yong in 

Malaysia for their collaborative effort for the work of video post-production. We 

are hoping the final videos can be uploaded for public view at the end of 

September.  

Our Tencent QQ and WhatsApp online Bible study groups have completed the 

study of the book of Acts. We are thankful for the steadfastness of the students who 

spent 26 Thursday evenings studying this great book. I appreciate the dedication of 

those who love the Lord and His word. May God continue to bless them in perusing 

the growth in the knowledge of God. We will come back to the book of Genesis to 

study the things “in the beginning” for our next course of study. There are 35 group 

members, from China, Taiwan, and Malaysia, who have expressed the desire to 

study this coming course. May God bless our study.  

With the providence of God, the work of the Chinese Bible School has been more 

than 4 years since March 2017.  As of today, 97 video lessons each in traditional 

Chinese and simplified Chinese have been completed and received more than one 

million views on YouTube. These views only contain 10% of the Chinese-speaking 

population because another 90% of them are in China where has limited access to 

the videos outside of the nation.  In order to allow the people in China to download 

and watch the videos, we continue to upload the videos to the Tencent cloud in 

China so the members of the group can access those videos. We hope and pray the 

Lord will give an increase in numbers of the people who are able to hear the gospel 

of Christ.  

Please continue to support this Lord’s work. To those who (in the USA) desire to 

support this great work, please make the check payable to “University Church of 

Christ” and indicate in the “For” or “memo” line that it is for Chinese Bible 

School.  


